
 

 

April 28, 2025 
 
Homer Community Schools 
Joey Lefdal, Superintendent 
212 South 3rd Street 
Homer, NE  68030 
 
Dear Mr. Lefdal; 
 
A monitoring review of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act/Every Student Succeeds Act 
(ESEA/ESSA) grant program for Homer Community Schools was conducted in person on March 17, 
2025.  The following program was reviewed:  
 

• Title I, Part A – Improving Academic Achievement of the Disadvantaged  
  
Thanks to you and your staff for organizing the materials and completing the checklist. This made it 
very easy to review what the district is doing and access all the documents.  No additional 
documentation is needed. The completed ESEA/ESSA Monitoring Guide Checklist and supporting 
documentation that pertained to my visitation will be placed in the 2024-2025 ESEA/ESSA review file 
at the Nebraska Department of Education in Lincoln.   
  
The monitoring process was designed to ensure that school districts are complying with ESEA/ESSA 
guidance.  This was evident throughout the visit.  Based on this programmatic review there are no 
corrective actions required.  Your district is approved to continue to operate a Title I Program.   
  
If you have questions/concerns regarding the visit or this report, please contact me by email at 
dottie.heusman@nebraska.gov or by phone at 402-219-4802. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Dottie Heusman 
Assistant Administrator for Federal Programs 
  
CC:  Michelle Rezek 
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